Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

• How many pregnant women have registered with your local authority as being in need of temporary or supported accommodation in the last five calendar years (2015,2016,2017,2018,2019)? Please break this down by year and say how long they waited for accommodation and where they were placed (eg hostel/ B&B/ emergency shelter etc)
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not held in a reportable format.  In terms of system information, pregnancy is only recorded when a case reaches a certain stage in the application as the main ‘priority need’ for the case.  Even then, it would not be recorded if a ‘stronger’ priority need existed such as existing dependent children.  

To provide the information for the 5-year period requested would require the manual trawl of both computerised and paper records.  However, this information would not be reliable as a record as pregnancy is not always a relevant factor (for example, if a pregnancy was in the very early stages and wouldn’t affect accommodation need or risk).  Therefore, we would need to trawl through thousands of individual case files to establish the information requested.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

• Do you ask for proof of pregnancy and, if so, how? Please provide any information you have on this.

Yes, we ask for confirmation from a medical professional, or other official documentation such as the MAT B1 Form.  However, if an applicant did not have proof at the point they required accommodation, in the first instance we would accept what is referred to as “reason to believe” in the legislation, with regard to ‘priority need’.  This would mean that the authority would take on a duty to provide temporary accommodation whilst we confirm the details.  As such, it reduces any risk to the applicant that may be there if the burden of proof was upon them.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

